Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.

In a Public Session of the Board of Directors

February 17, 2004

Minutes

The Board of Directors, assembled in Public Session at Hamburger Mary’s with James Healey presiding and Secretary Keith Groteluschen recording the minutes, was called to order at 6:35 pm, on February 17, 2004.  Healey announced that there was a quorum present.  Groteluschen performed the roll call.

Present:

James Healey, Ernie Yuen, Karsten T. Brown, Michelle Bryant, Denis Christopher-Ryan, Danny G, Keith Groteluschen, Ross Letica, Bob Napierala, Rene Perez

Late

John Gomes

Absent with Notification

John Brumley, Ricki Carrasquillo, Beau Texter

Absent without Notification

Chris Boesen

Groteluschen announced that the meeting was being electronically recorded.  Healey stated he had received a director resignation e-mail from Lea.  Healey stated it was effective immediately and Healey accepted the resignation.  Healey stated he received unofficial notification from Ricki Carrasquillo that due to personal and health reasons she may resign her position.  Healey stated he would contact her.  Once he has official notification, he will e-mail the Board or present it at the next meeting.  Karsten T. Brown answered that we have 14 board members left if Carrasquillo resigns.  Healey recommended continuing with the Board policy, which states people need to serve on a committee for three months before asking to be appointed to the Board to fill director vacancies.

Healey invited Brandon Johnson from Gipsy to address the Board about what he can offer for the Boy’s and Girlz Party.  Johnson stated that 8½ would not be open in time for Pride week.  Johnson proposed to hold the Boy’s Party at Gipsy on Thursday night and the Girlz Party on Wednesday night at Gipsy.  Johnson described the placement of a tent in the rear parking lot.  Staging, lighting, and sound would cost Gipsy about $3,000 for both nights.  Entertainment for both nights would total $2,300.  The cost for DJ’s for both nights would be $550 for a total cost to Gipsy at $6041.  Healey reiterated that SNAPI would have no out-of-pocket expense for both parties.  Johnson stated SNAPI would get the total admission fee of $10.  SNAPI would give Gipsy status as the official club sponsor of Pride.  Johnson heard somebody else would sponsor decorations.  Healey stated he would e-mail the revised contract to the Board.  Healey added the reasoning for keeping both parties at Gipsy and moving the Girlz party to Wednesday.  Healey stated concerns about finding another venue this late.  Healey wanted to get the foot traffic in the Fruit Loop whereas we wouldn’t get that at some other location.

Johnson described the party Gipsy will hold on May 14 after our parade.  It will be called, “Colors,” which is the same as last year.  It is one of his themed parties.  Groteluschen asked if there would be any savings to SNAPI because some elements or items from the Boy’s and Girlz Parties could be used the following night on Friday.  Johnson said the costs would be the same.  He listed the costs for the adult film stars as $75 booking fee, $300 dancing fee, and $76 for airfare.  Johnson added that an adult film company might give him items to raffle or giveaway at the party.  Groteluschen asked if having the photos of adult film stars in our marketing is expected to significantly help draw guests to our party.  Johnson stated he would get a lot of benefit for the cost of two adult film stars than what SNAPI paid for the adult film stars last year.  Johnson said the adult film stars would dance with the other go-go boys, rotating between locations inside and outside.  The adult film stars would be paid to dance for three hours.  Johnson said two female impersonators would perform “circuit-style” while the go-go boys and adult film stars are dancing.  The female impersonators would perform without interrupting the flow of the party.  They would perform from a stage.  The performers for the Girlz Party would not perform circuit-style.  Ross Letica asked if the Girlz Party would interfere with the pageant.  Healey responded that after talking with Michelle Bryant, Johnson, and Ernie Yuen, they felt the two events would draw very different crowds.  Healey didn’t expect a lot of lesbians at the pageant.  Yuen said the pageant would start at 7:30 p.m.  Healey said the doors for the Girlz Party would open at 9 p.m.

Last year, Healey said women were lined up before 9 p.m.   The men don’t arrive for their party until after 10 p.m.  The doors at Gipsy won’t close at 3 a.m., which happened at Ibiza last year.   So, the men are expected to party all night long.  Healey recommended to the Board that the impact of having two events on Wednesday was not big enough.  Healey reminded the Board SNAPI only received $5 for admission fee last year and SNAPI paid some $6,000 for the entertainment.  Last year the Girlz Party was on a Tuesday night and the Boy’s Party was on a Wednesday night.  Healey reminded the Board that Thursday night is typically a “boy’s night” in the Fruit Loop.  Healey stated FreeZone was another option for the Boy’s Party.  But the owner probably could not supply the quality of entertainment to SNAPI at no cost and that venue is not as large as Gipsy.  Brown asked what expenses SNAPI will incur for these parties.  Healey responded that SNAPI would be responsible for advertising, which would be party of the marketing for the entire week of activities, plus any additional decorations we choose to put up.  Johnson’s staff will decorate the inside of the club.  Healey reminded everyone he listed a budget of $400 for each party in the Pride week budget.  Healey reiterated that SNAPI would run the door and keep 100% of the door.  Gipsy would be responsible for security and checking people into the club.  Johnson wants board members inside the club during the event so we can alert him to any situation that comes up during the party.  Johnson added that he would like to be asked first next year to host both parties because he will have both venues open at that time.  Groteluschen asked if there would be count room that is secure.  Johnson said the area by the back bar can be locked and secured.  Groteluschen asked if we could raise the admission fee since there is no sponsorship money with the new proposal.  Healey responded that the Board could decide the admission fee later.  The money for sponsorship was originally proposed before Gipsy added that back tent and covering the cost of entertainment to the proposal.

Healey stated the Board heard all the details on the new proposal.  Brown made a motion to proceed with Gipsy for the Girlz and Boy’s Parties with SNAPI only responsible for advertising and decoration costs.  Rene Perez seconded the motion.  The motion was approved ( 9 yea, 1 opposed, 0 abstentions).  Healey told Johnson that he would revise the proposal and have Groteluschen sign off on that and ask Johnson to present it to Paul (Gipsy owner) for final signature.  The contract cannot be executed until all signatures are on the contract.  The contract will be e-mailed to the Board.  Healey thanked Johnson.

Bob Napierala of the Finance Committee gave the finance report in John Brumley’s absence.  Napierala stated Brumley cut checks for $160 for A&B Printing, $20 for American Express merchant services, $200 for business license renewal, $2822 for Metro (leaves us with a $0 balance), $30 for Mail Call Plus (our post office box 3-month fee), $100 for Odyssey Magazine, $116 for Blade, $10.68 for Sprint, $200 for XS Entertainment, $150 for Bingo prizes.  Napierala stated we have received a $380 bill from Night Beat for advertising in 2003.  No payments have been made to Night Beat.  This may be our first notice of this bill.  Napierala stated if these checks were approved, our checking account balance would be $2398.  This amount does not include the sale of a case of champagne to NWOL for $50 or $515 from Get Booked.  Under old business, we are still waiting formal notification from NGRA that our debt has been satisfied.  John Gomes told Healey he would have that letter by this weekend.  Napierala asked Yuen for an update on Neon Squares debt and copies of receipts for expenses for bingo.  Yuen gave those receipts to Napierala.  Napierala stated that we have received the letter from the IRS confirming our tax-exempt status as a 501©(3) so all requests and matters requiring this letter will be sent out as soon as possible.  We received return receipts from Clear Span Tents and PR Plus along with documentation of our bill from PR Plus.  No signed contract was included in the documentation but a listing of tasks completed was presented.

Healey stated he spoke to PR Plus today.  He will have a meeting with the owner next Wednesday to go over the details of everything they did.  They are willing to negotiate with us.  Healey believes we will owe them something but it will be a reduced amount from what they had billed us.  Healey will have an update at the next meeting.  Healey stated he would make it a condition that PR Plus can’t be paid until after Pride 2004.  Napierala stated that the New Year’s Eve account would be reconciled after we get the money from Get Booked.  Healey stated he would pick up the Get Booked money tomorrow.  Letica made a motion to approve the ten checks.  Gomes seconded.  During discussion, Groteluschen expressed concern that the checking account balance would be very low if we paid Metro in full at this time.  He recommended payment in full after we received sponsorship money, which was expected soon.  Healey stated the $10,000 from Bud would go to the Pride venue deposit as soon as it was received.  Healey recommended paying the bill for Metro now because we have funds coming in from Mardi Gras and two bingo events, and hopefully more sponsorships.  (unanimous approval).  

Healey stated he plans to meet the marketing manager of the Events Center on Thursday at 8:30 a.m.  He invited other board members to join him.  He hoped the issue of alcohol sales could be resolved at this meeting.  Healey has learned that Bud donates $10,000 in sponsorship but the product was purchased from Bud.   Sierra at the Events Center would have to buy the product because Sierra has the liquor license.  Healey wondered if SNAPI could still make money off the sale of the liquor.  That would have to be negotiated.  Gomes said NGRA receives $6,000 in sponsorship from Bud and (inaudible).   Gomes asked whether our contact with Bud requires we give Bud anything.  Healey responded that we put Bud’s logo on all marketing and give them exclusive rights for the beer.  The rep from Bud sent an e-mail to Healey today asking for an invoice and a description of what Bud gets out of the contract.  Bud will provide us banners.  Gomes said he just returned from a seminar in St. Louis where he learned what Bud could do for non-profits.  Gomes asked if we have a printer for banners.  Healey responded yes (Danny G).   Gomes asked if the logo is set in the contract and Healey responded we don’t have a copy of the contract.  It was not in Sasha’s records.  Gomes stated Bud can help with logo design.

Perez gave the logistics report.  He has received information from Jere Keys, last year’s logistics person.  Perez is putting “to do” lists together.  Perez was asked about bids for sound, lighting, radio, etc.  Healey stated we would get bids from the companies we used last year and other companies that might be better to do it this year.  Letica asked if first aide would be under logistics.  Letica stated his contact for first aide says we are behind on putting in our request.

Healey stated he reached out to KirkMichael Kanie to take on responsibility for entertainment in Ricki’s absence and running/coordinating that for SNAPI this year.  Kanie has recruited help from Dusty Garner who is Monica Moray (sp?) and Jimmy Imerson (sp?).  Dusty offered to host this year.  Using help from Dick Foster Productions, Kanie will ask local performers to possibly give “troupe-style” performances at our Pride Festival.  These would be more “Broadway-style” performances.  Auditions would be held at the Center especially for groups unknown to us.  Kanie would make sure every local entertainer would be contacted and invited.  Last year, some people felt they were excluded even though he worked hard to invite everyone possible.  Kanie asked if we planned to have an outdoor stage for local performers.  Healey stated we should even with the problems we had last year.  Healey believes we should set it up differently this year.  Kanie said the stage was not too close to NGRA’s tent but the direct sun was the problem.  Healey suggest we put a tent on the outdoor stage.  Kanie would like to have a troupe of female impersonators and a troupe of dancers who can quickly fill in any dead spots on the main stage during the Festival.  They would five or six numbers ready to go.  Kanie would like costuming, makeup refreshments, lighting, and transportation donated as much as possible.

Healey added he and Bryant are working on sponsorship and need to coordinate that so we don’t approach a sponsor twice.  Kanie can contact local shops, which can provide gift baskets to the performers who are performing for free.  Bryant added that Berlin usually performs at Taste of Las Vegas every year and Bryant had recently talked to a rep for the band.  The rep thought Berlin may be available in May and the group has performed at other Pride Festivals.  Bryant offered to explore that further.  Healey stated he wants to set up a meeting between Barry, Kanie, and himself to talk about other headline connections.  Healey stated Lisa Pittman from Studio 54 would like to assist in helping get headliners.  Kanie wants to contact Celine Dion.  Danny G recommended we contact Elton John.  Kanie will contact local royalty so they will be present.  The Royal Court came through very well for us last year.   Kanie would like to have Dusty be stage manager this year.  Bryant stated Shanel has agreed to be a host.  Kanie would like to have hosts work four-hour shifts.  Healey suggested Shanel would be a great host for the last shift of the festival when the headliner performs.  Healey offered to contact Joey Arias from Zumanity as a possible host earlier in the day.  Healey stated last year we had a main stage and two stages connected to it on either side.  Kanie would like to have a fashion show at some point during the Festival.  Healey state that fell through last year but it is possible as long as it doesn’t stop or slow the performances on the main stage.  Healey also recommended that everything on stage be listed in the Pride Guide and published in the Bugle two weeks before the Festival so guests can plan their day.

Bryant asked when we would know who are headliner is.  Kanie hoped to know that at the next meeting.  Bryant warned that the lead-time is two months for some of the publications in which she has reserve ad space.  We need to know headliners now.  Bryant asked if she should she design ads without a headliner included.  Kanie asked if the budget figure he was given for entertainment along with staging and lighting.  Healey said strictly for entertainment.  The staging and lighting budget is $15,000 and $10,000 for entertainment.  Healey asked board members to send everything related to entertainment to Kanie.  Healey asked Groteluschen to add Kanie to our distribution list and contact information.  Bryant made a motion for a five-minute break.  The motion was seconded and approved (unanimously).

Healey called the meeting to order.  Bryant reported on marketing really needs the headliner chosen soon.  Bryant showed four entries from the logo contest.  A fifth entry was dropped off at the Center and has not been picked up yet.    Concerning sponsorships, Healey asked Gomes if he had the contact name for the Tuscany Hotel.  Gomes said he would have that in a e-mail on Sunday along with contact info for American Airlines.  Healey stated Tuscany Hotel has signed on with NGRA as the host hotel.  Healey wants to talk to the Tuscany about doing the same thing with Pride.  He feels they may be able to offer something to Pride.  It’s across the street from Bahama Breeze.  Bryant asked what should be in the next Bugle ad (Feb. 27 distribution date).  Healey stated we want to advertise our two bingo events, our St. Patrick’s party, calendar competitions, and Pride Festival.  Letica said SNAPI needs to publicly thank Las Vegas Lawn and Maintenance, which helped sponsor the New Year’s party.   Yuen asked if there was room on the page to do “thank you’s” and Healey said there is room.  Yuen asked that the parade advertisements state that anyone can go to our Web site to download the parade entry.  Healey suggested adding parade and vender applications.

Groteluschen stated that Letica and Denis Christopher-Ryan were asked to help Ricki with volunteers.  Since she may not be able to handle that responsibility, Groteluschen stated Letica and Christopher-Ryan may want to help with volunteers but he is willing to take over chairing the committee with all three working together on this function.  Christopher-Ryan stated he can make phone calls but he doesn’t have a computer at home.  Letica said he is in his busy time of the year and he doesn’t the time to head up volunteers but would help.   Healey asked for someone’s help to offer their vehicle so he can get the New Year’s Eve Party leftovers out of her garage and into his garage.  Groteluschen asked to hold the first meeting late Saturday or Sunday.  Healey suggested asking Ricki to attend the meeting so she can hand over her materials.  Letica suggested Saturday night would be better.

Brown stated the vendor application is now on yahoo groups files.  Brown requested changes from board members.  Brown asked if we should use the fax number from last year.  Healey suggested not using the fax.  Brown wanted clarification on when checks, cash, and credit cards were accepted.  He has already set a date of April 20th.  Brown stated the application would be available for printing off our Web site.  Applicants can fill it out and mail it in with the fee.  Brown said that he reviewed vendor applications from other Pride festivals and vendors were given more than one ticket.  Brown wondered why we only give out one free entry per vendor.  Palm Springs gives out four.  Brown felt we should give out more than one.  Groteluschen said two.  Letica should we should start with two since there are two people working most booths.  Healey suggested we give vendors two free admission tickets and allow vendors to buy additional tickets at $10 each ($2 off regular admission).  Letica expressed concern about turning vendors away if they miss the April 20 deadline.  He suggested a 10% late fee.  Healey suggested we should have all of our vendors ready to go by April 20.  Any vendor who is late will contact us anyway, and we can negotiate entry into the festival at that point.  If we publicize possible late entry into the Pride Festival, vendors may delay sending in their application and fee.  Groteluschen suggested it would be easier for logistics if we set the April 20 deadline so that committee can plan.  Healey suggested we do the same as last year.  When a vendor location is filled, it should be marked off on the Web site so vendors are aware of the vacancies still available.

Groteluschen asked for clarification of the exact name of the Pride Festival.  Brown said he had it as Las Vegas Pride Festival 2004.  Healey said he liked that name.  (Changes will be made to parade registration form too).

Yuen reported on the pageant by saying the drama over the Royal Court was just due to a miscommunication via e-mail.  The problem came when the interpretation of the e-mail sent to Yuen did not match what the Royal Court President intended.  When Yuen was elected to the Board, he asked the Webmaster at the time to help him run the pageant.  Yuen attended a meeting of the Royal Court and they told him what went wrong last year.  Yuen told them he would make good this year.  Several members of the Royal Court told him that after what happened last year, they registered the names of the titles for the pageant.  They registered the names so what happened at last year’s festival doesn’t happen again.  Yuen says the Royal Court had no intentions of taking Pride away from SNAPI.  They have not registered any other names.  The names, which they registered, were included in the e-mail from the Royal Court President.  They trade marked the names with the state of Nevada.  Yuen says they told him they wanted to protect the names.  Yuen was told that Royal Court does not want to run Pride and they don’t want to do a separate pageant.  They do want to work with SNAPI and have a great pageant.  Yuen wants to have a very nice, professional pageant for our royalty.  Yuen wants contestants to sell tickets to the pageant so the event makes money.  Yuen wants all of the money made by the contestants the night of the event to go to Pride as well.  Yuen understands that pageants in the past have not made money.

Yuen says generally the Court provides sashes, crowns and whatever they hand out.  The Court sponsors the pageant.  Yuen wants to add some titles to this year’s pageant.  Yuen reiterated that he wants a Pride pageant that is run by the Court.  Gomes asked about transgender titles.  Bryant said there are not enough contestants to have categories for male to female and female to male.  Healey suggested dropping the Ms. from the title and keep it simply Las Vegas Transgender Pride as the title.

Letica expressed concerned that the former president of SNAPI gave the titles to the Royal Court and the president doesn’t have that authority.  Letica believes it takes a vote of the Board to do this.    Brown suggested we postpone public debate about the Royal Court issue until after May 15, 2004.  A Monday meeting between Yuen, Healey and the Royal Court has been set to discuss this matter.  At that time, Yuen and Healey will request that the issue of who holds the titles would be dealt with after this year’s festival.  Bryant stated she has secured a commitment from Gipsy to hold preliminary pageant competitions on each Wednesday of April.  Groteluschen expressed concern that we are already committed to preliminary competitions for the calendar project, plus the finals for calendar and pageant plus two bingo events in March.  It didn’t seem SNAPI would have the time or the people to run all of these events.  Brown made a motion to extend debate for five minutes.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Yuen said there are 16 calendar competitions but these events attract a different crowd than the pageant competitions.  Yuen stated he planned the prelim competitions with Bryant so that Royal Court supplies judges, the event runs from 7 p.m. to 10:30 p.m. with three costume changes, three finalists are chosen each night.

Bryant expressed concern that we are holding the pageant finals on the same night as the Girlz Party.   She suggested holding the finals for the pageant on Monday.  Healey stated Yuen will confirm the availability of Hamburger Mary’s on May 10th for the pageant.  Healey asked board members their feelings of moving the pageant.  Yuen said it should not be a problem.  Bryant stated revenues from the prelim would be $5 per person at the door with 100 expected guests.   That would total $2,000.  There is not expense for crowns or sashes because that is given at the finals.  She would like to give each contestant a bouquet of flowers so that would be a cost paid for by a floral sponsor.  Yuen stated Tiger Lily has always been the floral sponsor for the finals.  Bryant asked if there is an entry fee for the finals as well as the prelims.  Healey stated that the committee should determine that with the help of the Court.  Healey restated that there is only $500 budgeted for the whole pageant.  Healey stated if there were a cost for the prelims, he wouldn’t do it.  Groteluschen asked if someone from the finance committee would have to attend each prelim so the proper person is handling the money from ticket sales.  Bryant said Gipsy would staff the door.  Healey stated someone from SNAPI has to verify the funds at the door.  Bryant said she would be the board member at each event.  Current titleholders will host each event.

Yuen went over the revised parade registration form.  A meeting for parade participants was added.  It will be held the Sunday before the parade at Hamburger Mary’s.  Out-of-town participants will meet at noon on the day of the parade.  Yuen wants to avoid problems, which occurred at previous parades.  One person will check in each entry.  Staging will be between 5:30 and 7 p.m.  All entries need to be parade-ready by 7:30 p.m.  Danny G asked if the word ‘gay’ would be taken out of the title.  The title will be, “Las Vegas Pride Night Parade 2004.”  Letica asked if SNAPI would have a float in the parade.  Yuen stated that he would need every board member at the parade to work the night of the parade.  Yuen has contacted city officials and is trying to get the fees waived.  To do that, he has to get the barricade company and insurance in place first.  Yuen contacted Stephanie from the Mayor’s office about changing the dates for the Mayor’s proclamation.  Yuen needs more information from Carrasquillo to figure out the insurance and the barricade company.  Healey asked who is working on the insurance for all of the Pride events.  Kanie stated that he is an insurance agent and could handle the insurance request for us.  Kanie works for Gary Orchard (sp?).  Healey confirmed that we have money budgeted to pay the barricade company.  Healey instructed Yuen and Kanie to check to see if our insurance needs to be event specific or can it cover all of Pride week.  Kanie said he would check to see if third-party liability would be sufficient.

Bryant asked about the address on the parade and vendor application.  Groteluschen responded that the address is our mailing address and anyone who wants to drop off an application is instructed to contact the committee chairman.  Yuen is working with Joshua Montgomery to have people who need to drop off their applications bring them to Montgomery’s office.  Bryant offered to contact local businesses and former participants to let them know the application is now available.  She will invite organizations such as the Liberace Museum or Lance Burton, Make-A-Wish to participate.  Groteluschen made a motion to extend discussion five minutes.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  Bryant confirmed she would start contacting individuals, non-profit organizations, businesses and others to get them thinking about joining our parade.  Groteluschen asked if we should budget money for printing costs.  Danny G offered to print a small number of very high-quality applications for special guests.  Other board members offered to do some printing at their place of work.  Healey asked Bryant to get the list of special print jobs to Danny G in the next few days so he can get started on printing.  Healey asked Bryant to send out an e-mail blast to all of our regular contacts by Friday for the parade application.  Healey suggested Bryant continue to send out reminder e-mails alerting potential participants to the deadline for a parade application.   Yuen stated top sponsors get first position in the parade and he will mix up the line up so similar groups and businesses are spaced out in the parade.

Danny G asked if any board members need more marketing materials to pass out.  Healey asked Bryant to post as many signs as possible during the next week.  Healey will pick up the beads from Get Booked tomorrow.  Letica suggested having Hamburger Mary’s servers hand out beads to customers to promote the event.  Danny G suggested having the servers wear the beads.  Healey asked if local bars would allow us to promote our event at their bars.  Bryant stated that some bars would not want the confusion of promoting someone else’s Mardi Gras party when the bar is holding their own party.  Healey suggested we ask Hamburger Mary’s host to promote the event at tomorrow night’s beefcake contest at Hamburger Mary’s.  Healey asked Bryant to e-mail blast the Mardi Gras ad, which ran in the Bugle.  Danny G asked Bryant if she send the ad embedded in the e-mail and attached to the e-mail.  Healey asked if we promote our event on Out Las Vegas dot com Web site as well as reaching out to friends and co-workers.  Yuen said that Steve and Andy from Hamburger Mary’s warned him that if we give beads to the servers, the servers will wear the beads once and not return with them the next day.  Danny G expressed concern that customers would not be motivated to come to the party after receiving the beads from Hamburger Mary’s patrons.  Healey said he would pick up beads from Get Booked tomorrow and Bud the day after.  He would ask the servers to give them out if they were willing to do that starting Thursday.  Danny G suggested the card handouts would be better to hand out.  He feels it is better than the beads.  Yuen will confirm with Steve and Andy whether they will allow the servers to give out our handouts and how many handouts we should print for them.   Danny G is still working on go-go boys.  Letica made contacts with dancers from Gipsy.  Yuen is trying to get calendar promo boys to sell beads.  Yuen stated he has raffle prize donations from Blue Moon, Frank, T-shirts, Hawaiian calendars and twelve bottles of champagne (decorated).  Yuen asked Christopher-Ryan to contact Male Bag and Goodtimes about T-shirts.  C-R said he could get something from Male Bag.  Healey will sell raffle tickets.

Yuen stated bingo made $792 in February.  Bingo packs earned us $550 with $242 from raffle sales.  The next bingo is Tuesday, March 9th at 7 p.m.   The theme will be St. Patrick’s.  The very first brunch bingo will March 21st at Hamburger Mary’s at 12:30 p.m.  Flyers have been produced.  The group we are targeting for this event is MCC.  The bingo during the week of Pride will require much bigger prizes such as a TV, DVD Players, Zumanity Tickets, etc.  Every bingo will be different.  No wheel during the month of April.  For Easter bingo we will have them pick eggs.

Danny G wants an education element to the Mardi Gras party.  The wheel or an education table would be great.  Healey suggested getting literature from MADD warning against driving drunk.

Healey reported on his attendance at the Aids Walk.  He will have literature at the Mardi Gras party.  The Aids Walk is on April 18th, a Sunday morning.  The route is downtown.  We want to have a SNAPI team to walk the event.  Healey would like board members to gather contributions, which will be given to the Aids Walk organizers.  Letica asked if we could do a food drive before the event.  Healey and Groteluschen reminded everyone how much work is involved in a food drive.  Healey suggested that might be possible for next year.  Yuen is the team captain for this event.  Healey would like to get a Pride sponsor, which would pay for shirts for board members.  He would like us to walk in a group at the Aids Walk wearing these shirts.  The entry fee is $35.  We have balloons ready to make an arch for the event.  Even if a board member can’t afford the entry fee, they can walk with us.  Healey will be in charge of getting their literature to all of our events.

Gomes said NGRA would like board members to participate in the rodeo by having us handle some of their events.  One is a human operated bucking bronco, jail, and possibly the Pride wheel.  All of the proceeds from the events we run will go to SNAPI.  We will need volunteers for this event.  The dates are April 2, 3, and 4.  The hours are from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.  Healey stated our volunteers should help the NGRA event.  Groteluschen should work with Winsor (sp?) Cooper, NGRA volunteer coordinator, to get all of the volunteers prepared for this event.  We need to find out how many volunteers they need.  We should try to charge a buck a spin to get the questions right.  Healey suggested getting the calendar boys to attract guests to the event.  Letica suggested that we have the youth group at the Center involved because this kind of event welcomes youth.  Healey suggested NGRA Rodeo is a good way for board members to learn how to run an event.

Kanie told board members that the Center is still looking for board members.

The next meeting will be held on March 2nd at 6:30 p.m. at Hamburger Mary’s.  Groteluschen will send an e-mail confirming the location.

The motion to adjourn was seconded and approved unanimously.  Healey declared adjournment at 9:23 p.m.

Keith Groteluschen

SNAPI Secretary

